
 
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 
PO Box 47600, Olympia, WA 98504-7600 • 360-407-6000 

 
September 10, 2025 
 
 
 
Erik Gerking 
Port of Everett 
PO Box 538 
Everett, WA 98206 
 
Re: Satisfaction of Agreed Order No. DE 22405 for the following Contaminated Site: 
 

Site name: Weyerhaeuser Mill A 
Site address: 3500 Terminal Ave Everett, WA 98201 
Cleanup Site ID: 2146 
Facility/Site ID: 1884322 

 
Dear Erik Gerking: 
 
Thank you for working with the Washington State Department of Ecology (Ecology) on 
Weyerhaeuser Mill A (Site). This letter provides written notification that the interim action 
required at the Site by Agreed Order No. DE 22405 (Order) under the Model Toxics Control Act 
(MTCA), Chapter 70A.305 RCW1, has been satisfactorily completed. The Order became effective 
on June 5, 2024. This letter also describes the next steps for the Site. 
 
Completion of Remedial Actions Required by the Order 

Ecology has determined the requirements of the Order have been satisfied. Ecology made this 
determination pursuant to Section IX Satisfaction of Order. 

The remedial actions required by the Order are specified in Section VII Work to Be Performed. 
The Port of Everett was required to permanently seal a stormwater outfall, redirect stormwater 
from that outfall to the treatment area, and upgrade technology employed in the treatment 
area. After inspecting the Site and reviewing the supporting documentation, Ecology has 
determined the remedial actions required by Section VII have been satisfactorily completed. 

 
1 https://app.leg.wa.gov/rcw/default.aspx?cite=70A.305 
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Next Steps at the Site 
 
The Port must continue to work with Ecology’s Water Quality department to monitor 
discharges, maintain permit conditions, and continue completing the remedial actions required 
by Agreed Order No. DE 8979. 
 
Thank you for your efforts toward working to clean up the Site. Should you have any questions, 
please do not hesitate to contact Ecology’s cleanup project manager for this Site, Ryan 
Hardwick, at 360-280-3895 or ryan.hardwick@ecy.wa.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Erik G. Snyder 
Section Manager 
HQ Cleanup Section 
Toxics Cleanup Program 
 
cc: Jacob Kirschner, Port of Everett 

John Level, ATG 
 Amy Hargrove, Ecology 
 Ryan Hardwick, Ecology 

Rachel Homchick, Ecology 

mailto:ryan.hardwick@ecy.wa.gov
Andrea Flaherty
Snyder


